
Roxanne Shaw 
Young Life Collingwood 
Collingwood, Ontario 
August 12, 2023 

Thornbury Town Council 
32 Mill Street 
Thornbury, Ontario 
N0H 2P0 

Subject: Request for Fee Waiver for Pickleball Courts for Young Life Fundraiser 

Dear Members of the Thornbury Town Council, 

I am writing to you on behalf of Young Life Collingwood, a non-profit organization dedicated 
to positively impacting the lives of young people in our community. We have begun 
organizing an upcoming fundraiser aimed at raising funds to support our various youth 
programs and activities. In order to make this event a success, we kindly request your 
support by waiving the fees for the use of the pickleball courts within Thornbury. 

Young Life has been running in Canada since 1954 but more recently started up in 
Collingwood just over 5 years ago. We offer mentorship, guidance, activities and a safe 
place for teens to learn, grow and develop healthy relationships. Our programs also foster 
leadership development. It has been a joy to witness the lives that have been changed and 
improved over the short 5 years working in the Collingwood area. 

The fundraiser we are planning is not only an opportunity to raise funds but also to bring our 
community together. We envision a weekend of fun-filled pickleball matches that will 
encourage participation from people of all ages and skill levels. By waiving the fees for the 
pickleball courts, you will play an integral role in ensuring the success of our event and 
consequently, the continued success of Young Life’s initiatives. 

We genuinely appreciate your consideration of our request. 

Please feel free to contact me at or for any further 
information to discuss any aspect of our request. 

Sincerely, 

Roxanne Shaw 
Committee Chair, Young Life Collingwood 




